Biogaian Minutes

May 28, 2019
Present: Helen, Sadhana, Mary, Anita, Elizabeth,Ian, Laura
1. Brush removal

All of the brush has been removed in the South orchard! Brush from storm damage was removed near Journeys. Our next priority will be to the WEST side of Lost Lake Road. This will be done to facilitate additional parking for guests.

2. Goats
 Are the goats ready to be moved? Is there work to be done on the canes? 
3. County Inspection of the water retention system. 

Douglas R. will be taking over the stewardship of this project with Laura still available for any consulting, information from the County, being  available to check things out before and during the inspection etc. Laura and Patrick have given Douglas a detailed tour of the system and let him know what needs to be done before our mid August inspection. (Post meeting up-date: Unfortunately, Douglas has been very ill (we wish him a speedy recovery!) and we may need to organize labor to help with the work that needs to be done. Please talk to Laura if you can help with this effort )

4. Song Crest Food Forest
Work needs to be done to remove Japanese knot weed, Himalayan Blackberries, Buttercup, hops and miscellaneous weeds. Some complete removal by roots and some "chop and drop".

A cover crop of clover has been established at the far West end. Mary has done some pruning work on the Hazelnut tree.

The work will be on-going. The food forest is being watered automatically!

5. Wood chips containing Cedar
As these chips do not work well in the vegetable garden we need to get the pile moved. Discussion was had regarding using some at Journeys, some at Sadhana's and some at LSC. We need to schedule truck and wheel barrow effort.

6. Water
Both the NE and NW quadrants of the garden are now on an automatic watering system! The parts for the next quadrant have arrived.

7. Roses
The roses have yet to be watered this season.

Weeding is necessary as the bind weed is already climbing 

high into them. Finishing the sheet mulching to the west of the gazebo will be helpful in keeping the weeds a little bit a bay.

The roses with long branches need to be tied to the arch panels to train them to go up and over

When the roses were pruned, we had to remove one of the arches (these are "cow panels") as it was very bent up. The panel was placed on the plaza and weighted down so as to straighten it out. It has disappeared! We need to put it back up in the section that has a gap so that the canes gan grow up it! Does anyone know where the panel is? If you have it or see it please return it to the plaza or we will have the hassle of having to go and purchases another one.
8. Meadow Thistle
There is significant thistle growing in the meadow. A suggestion was made to mow that area before it goes to seed.
9. Invasives
Community members and the Outdoor Wellness crew had a good day of removing archangel from a section of the forest. The large black garbage bags of what was removed is still in the forest near Journeys. There was a suggestion to add a holly to the pile. Hayra has a special coupon for the disposal of invasives.
10. Capstone Project
Anita presented an opportunity for Songaia to become a site for a UW Capstone project in the forest. The projects are done by students with an Ecology Major or minor. The students meet with stake holders, do an assessment, procure resources and funding, plan, do the work and replant with native plants as needed. Our opportunity has the potential for a multi - year involvement with the program. 

The focus of a first project would be on small remnant forest management and stewardship of these forests on private lands.

The committee discussed this possibility and approved  the submission of a "Request for Proposal". Anita will write and submit this document. The forest interest group (Hayra, Ian, Brian, Douglas R. and Anita) will likely be involved in some way.
  

     NEXT MEETING: June 25, 2019
     Laura will facilitate and Elizabeth will scribe

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Klepfer Piglet, Biogaian
 
